REPORT OF THE ACSDA LEGAL WORKING COMMITTEE ON UNIDROIT INITIATIVE: DIRECT & INDIRECT SECURITIES HOLDINGS SYSTEMS
The involvement of ACSDA Legal Committee (“ACSDA LC”)  in the discussions on the UNIDROIT Convention was requested by the ACSDA Executive Committee and the follow-up of this initiative became part of the standing agenda in 2007.  Prior to this, some ACSDA members have already participated as government experts for their respective countries. The first outcome of the workings of the ACSDA LC was a paper entitled “UNIDROIT Initiative  Harmonization Project of Substantive Rules of Securities held through the Intermediaries” that was presented in the General Assembly of February 2007. 

One of the important, and contentious, issues of  UNIDROIT  was how to address Transparent and Non-transparent securities holding systems in the Convention. ACSDA has a keen interest in this topic, since we have both Transparent and Non-transparent holdings systems amongst our members. 

At the 4th session held at Rome in May 2007 the Co-Chairs on the Working Group on Transparent Systems presented the results of the international work in a presentation (see Doc. 95 (Appendix 9) - http://www.unidroit.org/english/publications/proceedings/2007/study/78/s-78-95-e.pdf).  Great interest is shown in this topic and on request of many members, the ACSDA  LC would like to share the outcome of this presentation. 

Members will note from the attachment that three main transparent categories are identified. A fourth category based on the position of the United Kingdom was also presented.  A summary of all the discussions that were held can be found in Document 95 on the UNIDROIT website.  Some members of the ACSDA LC have attended the sessions of UNIDROIT and have highlighted some of the aspects thereof in a summary document entitled: “Unidroit Initiative - Highlights of the 4TH Session  - May 2007”. You are welcome to address any specific questions to the ACSDA LC.

During the discussions three substantive issues were addressed: 

· The roles and functions of intermediaries in transparent systems;

· The position of the top CSD as intermediary;

· The rules of the CSDs.

The first two issues were resolved in the draft Convention. However, the issue of the rules of the CSD has now become part of a post-session Working Group (see in this regard the Draft paper “Should the rules of CSDs be given recognition by the Convention?”). The ACSDA LC has put this topic on the agenda of the Sao Paulo 2007 meeting.

After discussion in the Sao Paulo 2007 meeting, the ACSDA LC has reached the following conclusions:

1. since this issue is relevant to both transparent and non-transparent systems, it would work on the motivation for a recommendation to be discussed and presented on the name of ACSDA for the recognition of the CSD rules in the Unidroit Convention

2. as it will take some time to finalize any recommendation, it would be important for ACSDA to create awareness of this issue amongst other CSD bodies

This latter suggestion was forwarded to ACSDA Chairperson (see email to Mary Ann Callahan re Unidroit CSD Rules). 
